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February 24, 2025 
 
Therese Miller, Dr.P.H. 
Director, Center for Evidence and Practice Improvement 
Agency for Healthcare Research and Quality 
5600 Fishers Lane  
Rockville, MD 20857  
 
RE: Draft Report Blood-based Tests for Multiple Cancer Screening: A Systematic 
Review 
 
Dear Dr. Miller:  
 
On behalf of the Personalized Medicine Coalition (PMC), I am writing in response to 
the public comment period for the draft systematic review conducted by the Agency 
for Healthcare Research and Quality (AHRQ) on blood-based multi-cancer screening 
tests.  
 
We appreciate the modest improvements made by AHRQ to begin addressing 
concerns raised by PMC and other stakeholders during the comment period on the 
proposed research protocol for this evidence review. By including information on the 
burden of unscreened cancers, the draft systematic review report briefly points to 
opportunities earlier detection may present for individuals with unmet needs. The 
draft report also references points raised during the proposed research protocol 
comment period that outcomes such as a reduction of late-stage disease, eligibility for 
local curative treatments, reduced treatment morbidity, and improved quality of life 
during treatment and survivorship should be considered.  
 
The draft systematic review report exclusively relies on population mortality as the 
primary endpoint for the clinical benefit of screening and earlier detection. This is in 
contrast to sentiments expressed by PMC and other stakeholders that mortality is not 
the appropriate endpoint for assessing the accuracy, efficacy, harms, and utility of 
multi-cancer screening tests. For your consideration, PMC’s comments submitted to 
AHRQ on September 3, 2024 are appended to this letter (see Appendix A). These 
comments capture our ongoing concern with AHRQ’s use of mortality as a primary 
endpoint and the impact the final report could have on patient and provider access to 
multi-cancer screening tests if other compelling measures of clinical benefit beyond 
population mortality are not prioritized. 
 
Sincerely,  
  

  
Cynthia A. Bens  
Senior Vice President, Public Policy 
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